Graduate Council Minutes

October 19, 2007

The Graduate Council met on Friday, October 19, 2007 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: D. Burke, C. Cooper, A. Denson, M. Fenton, S. Henson, K. Ivey, S. Higgins, W. Knepper, G. Knotts, J. Mallory, 

S. Minor, K. Pennington, B. Stahl, S. Tonnsen and J. Zhang
Members absent: B. Little and J. Menickelli

Others present:  E. Frazier

Announcements
Beverly Little will not be able to serve on the Graduate Council this semester.  Ron Johnson, Dean of the College of Business, has been asked to appoint a temporary member to serve this semester in Beverly Little's place.


The Graduate School had a Program Director's meeting on October 5, 2007.  Program Directors were given an introduction to Apply Yourself to track prospective students and applicants.


The Graduate School had a Dean's meeting on October 4, 2007.  Graduate School information was distributed.


An offer has been made and accepted for the Graduate School Associate Dean position. The Graduate is waiting for final approval from the Provost's Office and Human Resources before announcing the name of the new Graduate School Associate Dean.


 Graduate Council meetings are scheduled from 1:00-3:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes     Motion and second to approve the amended minutes of the September 14, 2007 meeting.  
                                               Motion passed.

Graduate Faculty Review
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:















1. 
Ms. Barbara Nusdorfer-Eblen

Art













Temporary


1yr





















2.
Ms. Carolyn Hutchinson




Accounting








Temporary


1yr






















3.
Dr.
Jonathon Horton






Biology










Affiliate



   3yr
















4.
Dr. Carmen Huffman






Chemistry & Physics



Full





   5yr
















5. 
Dr. Rodney Shotwell






Ed Leadership






Temporary


1yr
















6. 
Dr. Kevin O' Gorman





Ed Leadership






Temporary


1yr

                                               7.
Dr. David Coley








Ed Leadership






Temporary


1yr

                                           8. 
Dr. Michael Boyd







Entrepreneurship





Full





   3yr
                                           9. 
Dr. Louis Buck









Entrepreneurship





Full





   3yr

Motion passed.

Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 


motion for approval:












New Courses:












SOCW 594 (3) Topics in Social Work

 









EDMG 588 (3) Internship I for Middle Grades

 









GERN 520 (3) Long Term Care Continuum

 













GERN 630 (3) Medicare and Medicaid

 













MATH 650 (3) Nonlinear Optimization

 













NSG 603 (2) Advanced Physical Assessment and Clinical Diagnostic

 Program Change:


 MAT Program - Change catalog format for MAT concentrations.


 New Certificate/Licensure Program:


 Post Baccalaureate Graduate Certificate /Licensure for Academically or 



 Intellectually Gifted (AIG) Add-on Licensure for grades K-12.

 Motion passed.
Program and Policy 



No report.
Review







University Fellowship
The committee will review the criteria and procedures for Chancellor's Fellowship and Study Grants.
Scholarship &
 

Student Affairs 
Appeals Procedure
Gibbs presented a draft of the revised Graduate School Appeals Procedure.  The current catalog policy was also distributed. Gibbs presented the feedback he received from Rich Kucharski, University Legal Affairs, regarding the issue "Is an appeal procedure for readmission necessary?"  Rich recommended an appeals procedure be included in the policy.  


The Graduate Council discussed the definition of an appeal, the circumstances allowed for an appeal and the policies for a readmission appeal. Sandra Tonnsen distributed a handout flow charting the current dismissal and appeal process.  Kathy Ivey and Gibbs will draft appeal procedure proposals to distribute by e-mail to the Graduate Council for review.   A request was made to reposition the policy in the Graduate Catalog to make the policy less confusing.

Plus/Minus Grading

Chris Cooper reopened the discussion with the Graduate Council to review Plus/Minus Grading.  A handout was provided with information about Plus/Minus Grading.  Chris asked if a grading scale change was of interest to faculty. If so, then which grading scale would be used?  Do faculty want to give more accurate grades?  Is employer reimbursement a factor?  Should a new grading scale include an "A+" grade? Plus/minus grading for just "A" and "B" grades was proposed.  It was also suggest the "A+" grade have a 4.0 GPA value.



Graduate Council members were asked to poll constituents.  Results were mixed.  Steve Henson reported 50% yes and 50% no among his MBA students. Graduate Council members requested more time to speak to constituents. And more time for deliberation on this issue.  A student survey was suggested.   Gibbs will write two or three plus/minus grading proposals to present to the Graduate Council.  

Admissions Test 

Gibbs distributed a handout of the current catalog admissions policy and a proposed admissions policy. 

                                       
If a program does not require testing, what objective criteria will be used for admissions?  What criteria would be used for scholarship decisions?
It was agreed a program could request a change to their admissions test requirement by submitting an AA-5 to the Curriculum Committee for review.

Computer Requirement

Graduate programs will be asked to provide technology requirements to the Graduate School for publication so students will be informed of these requirements.  The Graduate School will notify students in their admissions letter of specific technology requirements for their graduate program.  Program specific technology requirements will be published in the catalog.
 

Graduate Faculty Review
A proposal will be drafted and submitted to the Graduate Council by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee.  The committee proposes that graduate faculty members be reviewed once a year.  Academic departments will submit a spreadsheet of graduate faculty for review and approval at the April Graduate Council meeting.  New faculty members will be reviewed and approved at the September meeting.  Affiliate and temporary graduate faculty will require credential review.  Emeritus faculty status is recognized for a graduate faculty member.  No additional review and approval is required. 

Curriculum Review

A new electronic curriculum review process has been implemented.  A curriculum folder located on the H drive is available for review by the University community. The new curriculum review process and procedures are located in this curriculum folder.  The Curriculum Committee will begin using the new curriculum review process immediately.  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

